
Beverly Woods Elementary School
PTA Committee Head Meeting
March 10, 2016 at 7:45am
Present:
Ellen Houpt, President

Michele Turner, Vice President

Heather Nalls, Vice President
Suzi Purdy, Secretary

Lindy Gignac, Treasurer

Jennifer Briggs, Audit


Tiffany Martin, Nominating

Sterling Oliver, Advocacy
Brandi Bartee

Melissa McDonald


Terri Beans
Angie Keene


Allyson Anderson


Geoff Palmer
Holly Johnson

Marguerite Fourqurean

Cassie Donochod
Christy Brock
Cheri Lowe
I. Meeting called to order at 7:47am (Ellen)
II. Minutes (Ellen)
· The February 11, 2016 Committee Head Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Treasurer’s Report (Lindy)
· Budget:  Due to keeping costs down and Committee Head’s sticking to budgets, we are projected to have approximately $12,000 extra in overall budget.  Will take vote at tonight’s General Membership PTA meeting to get approval on dispensing these funds directly to teachers.
· Science Olympiad:  Slightly over budget since we are sending 3 teams instead of just 2.
· Spring Refresher:  Teachers currently submitting receipts for reimbursements.  Classroom teachers receiving $65 plus literacy book.  $100 if no literacy book. 
· 5th Grade:  Raised a good amount of money through Pennies Wars.  Money stays with class.  Need to determine how to spend money.  May be gift to school.  Arlene has extra funds from field trips that will pay for portion of graduation party. 
· Odyssey of the Mind:  Geoff Palmer asked if ever had budget?  Has not been in budget but is justifiable so reach out for inclusion in next year’s budget.
· Dad’s Group:  Will spend their budget.  Have construction guy looking at repairing lattice around mobile classrooms.
· Playground Equipment:  Health Team looking to put together baskets of playground equipment that classes can check out for recess.  Marguerite has approximately 10 balls from Labels for Education money that she’s received.  Cheri to look at what classes are in need of balls.  Idea suggested that instead of birthday treat, parents donate playground equipment.  Concern that items tend to disappear from communal basket.
IV. President’s Report (Ellen)
· Job Descriptions:  Please make sure complete job description forms so that we can capture info on Committee Head jobs.  Put in Ellen’s box or take photo of document and e-mail her.  Due by next meeting.
V. Principal’s Report (Cheri)
· Staff:  Kara Culp on maternity leave.  Replacement already on team (volunteered time to come early).
· Health Class:  No feedback yet from Caroline on parent’s concerns over no recess on PE days.  Parents like what they are learning in Health but concerned that students don’t have sunshine / fresh air.  Encourage Health teacher to go outside on nice days.  If qualify for Health next year, will be different schedule.
· 5th Grade Lunch:  Continue to have 10 minutes of silent lunch at beginning of period due to some students being disrespectful to Ms. Vicky.  Cheri continues to work with those students who have issues.  Idea to reward good kids by having lunch outside at picnic tables.
VI. Committee Reports
· Advocacy (Sterling Oliver):  Stay informed on school assignment process.  Timbertalk deadline  is before Spring Break (3/24).  General Membership PTA meeting tonight.
· VP Events (Michele Turner):  Yard sign layout approved.  Test marketing in Montibello.  $20 / sign.  If feedback is positive, will order more and sell through Sprit Wear.  May create order form to put in Communication Pockets.  May also trial run Pay4SchoolStuff purchases on small test market group.  Boys Night Out speaker was traded from Checkers so looking for another speaker.  Suggested Marcus Spears who is new to school with 3rd grade daughter.
· Fun Day (Christy Brock):  Theme is Charlie and the Chocolate Factory.  Grades 3 - 5 will be Friday, May 13th.  Grades Pre-K - 2 will be Monday, May 16th.  Using Google Docs for forms again this year.  Hard copies for those with no e-mail address.  Working on t-shirts.  Games will be based on book.  Will also be incorporating Paidea into rotation.  Students will see snippet from old movie and new version along with reading excerpt from book.  Discussion as to which movie best portrays author’s vision.  Christy and Billie Hawkins rolling off committee.  Terri Beans taking over but need co-chair.
· School Supplies (Allyson Anderson):  Using new vendor, School Kids which is a Staple’s program.  They will help with distribution.  Getting final approval on each grade level’s lists.  Flyer coming out soon.  Will be in Beginner Day folders.  Sales will close in mid-May.  Probably can’t use Pay4SchoolStuff website since School Kids uses Staple’s website.
· Book Fair:  Next week.  Sign up skinny on Wednesday morning.  South Meck Ambassadors have not responded.  Tends to be very last minute with them due to their scheduling conflicts.  Need to make sure not counting on their help but rather bonus help if they can come.
VII.  Meeting adjourned at 8:32am (Ellen)
Respectfully Submitted,
Suzi Purdy
Secretary
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